Attn. OLLI members:
There will be no registration for the Winter classes located at Leisure World. 

[bookmark: _GoBack]Per correspondence received from the Leisure World Recreation Committee Chair, in consultation with the GRF Board President and Executive Director, sadly, we will not be able to hold classes at LW for the Winter session. Despite our marketing and the increase in numbers of residents participating in OLLI classes, issues remain. (concern that every class does not have a minimum of 50% LW residents registered, even though total registrations now exceed 50% residents in most summer and fall classes.)

We recognize that the art classes we offer at LW do not attract LW residents and, at the urging of the Recreation Committee we will have to discontinue them. All other classes are solidly supported by LW residents and/or trending in that direction. Our evening class for those working during the day, was also strongly supported by residents. 

Finally, the letter states that, “GRF(actually, LW residents) pay for the audio visual equipment used, classrooms, utilities and custodial set up and take down with no renumeration from OLLIE. In essence, all LW residents are subsidizing the OLLIE classes for non-residents.” The Golden Rain Foundation Board requires “the following in order to consider future OLLI classes in LW”
“1. Strict adherence to GRF policy;” (which includes a maximum of 3 class times/week for any “club” and over 50% registration by LW residents)
“2. GRF must have the final approval over the classes to be taught LW.”
The letter ends: “In any event, due to the structure and scheduling of GRF Committee and Board of Directors’ meetings, resolution and reinstatement of OLLIE classes by January 7, 2019 is not possible. Sadly, you will not be able to accept registration for participants in LW for the OLLIE winter session.”
 
We will attempt to reschedule some winter classes on campus.  We have made every effort to comply with GRF policies for % of LW residents attending classes at LW, but could not meet their deadline. We hope to see many of you on campus, and urge you to contact the LW Transportation Committee to request bus transportation to our classrooms at CSULB.
 
We wish you a happy holiday season, and thank you for your ongoing support of OLLI.

Dr. Barbara White, OLLI @ CSULB Executive Director
barbara.white@csulb.edu
